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Mission
The Milwaukee Christian Center (MCC) believes all people deserve to be 
treated with compassion and dignity. We exist to move people beyond the 
challenges of poverty by offering programs and services that are life-affirming 
and supportive.

Vision
MCC is committed to creating strong neighborhoods where the inherent value 
of each person is cherished and opportunities abound.

Visit our 
NEW 

website!

Same address, new look. 

mccwi.org
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Dear Friends,

Welcome to our 2015 Annual Report. 2015 marked  
MCC’s 94th year serving Milwaukee’s south side. We  
exist today, for the reason we came to be almost a century ago – we believe 
all people deserve respect and the opportunity to thrive. 

We know the residents in MCC’s communities believe this too, and we’re 
thrilled to partner with them. In this year’s Annual Report we honor MCC’s 
newest addition, the program that strives daily to empower residents to 
bring positive change to our neighborhoods - Building Neighborhood 
Capacity Program (BNCP).  Through BNCP, we’re working together with 
residents to transform communities into neighborhoods of opportunity. 

Take a moment to read Judi’s story to learn about residents’ work so far. She 
is leading efforts to make improvements one project at a time.

As always, we are grateful to all of the people, foundations and community 
residents who make it possible for MCC to continue our work. We 
could not provide the needed support and services to local Milwaukee 
communities without you. Thank you!

Karen Higgins 
Executive Director

Message from our  
Executive Director
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REVENUES – $6,039,003.00

Community Development Block Grant  11% 
Other Government  45% 
Foundations/Grants  7% 

House Sales  8%
Fee For Service  17%

In Kind  6%  
United Way  4%

Private Contributions  2% 

EXPENSES – ($5,905,249.00)

Neighborhood Improvement Project (NIP);
CHDO LLC: YB LLC  33%

Adult Seniors Program  3%
Family Care  13%

Violence Free Zone  17%
Youth Programs  10%

Emergency Food Pantry  8%
General Administrative  12%

Community Liaison (BNCP)  2%
Fundraising  2%

NET ASSETS – $133,754.00
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MCC provides quality programs that support our community’s most 
vulnerable members while providing the building blocks they need to realize 
their full potential.

Programs at a Glance

Building Neighborhood  
Capacity Program (BNCP)
Everyone deserves to live in a safe neighborhood. 
BNCP helps shape the future of our 
communities by empowering residents to 
transform their neighborhoods.

Violence Free Zone (VFZ)
Operating in five Milwaukee Public High 
Schools, VFZ builds relationships with youth 
turning disruptive behavior into positive 
leadership among peers.

The Safe Place Program
Located at Forest Home Avenue Elementary 
School, Safe Place students participate in supervised 
extracurricular and enrichment activities in a secure 
and constructive environment.

Neighborhood Improvement  
Project (NIP)
From making vital home repairs, to building 
new affordable homes, NIP improves housing 
conditions for eligible, low-income home owners 
throughout Milwaukee. 

About MCC
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Emergency Food Pantry
Our Choice Pantry provides emergency food 
supplies and connections to resources so people 
do not go hungry during times of crisis.

Senior Program
Five days a week, seniors enjoy recreation, 
health, wellness and nutrition services which 
allow them to stay healthy, remain in their 
homes and be involved in their community.

YouthBuild
Provides young adults, ages 18-25, with 
education and hands-on construction  
training. Members pursue their GED  
and gain job training skills.

Youth Development Program (YDP)
Located at the Kosciuszko Community Center, 
YDP offers youth, ages 7-18 after-school and 
summer programs, providing academic, arts, 
athletic and leadership activities.

Promoting Health  
Among Teens (PHAT)
A middle and high school program providing 
teens with tools and confidence they need to 
make responsible choices, develop healthy 
relationships and make safe decisions.

Community Service Options 
Program (CSOP)
CSOP works with juvenile offenders to 
prevent future offenses and hold young people 
accountable for their actions. 



Building Neighborhood Capacity Program
2015 was a big year for MCC’s newest addition: Building Neighborhood 
Capacity Program (BNCP).

BNCP took its first steps toward strengthening Milwaukee’s Clarke Square, 
Historic Mitchell Street, and Muskego Way neighborhoods by:

•  Asking residents what they think the community needs

•  Building a committee of resident leaders willing to lead the charge

•  �Starting four block watch clubs, hosting community dinners, neighborhood 
clean-ups, and block parties where neighbors got to know neighbors. 

•  �Initiating their first major project: creating a new mural and green space to be 
enjoyed by all!

For residents, this is the start of a 
learning process that will equip them 
with the skills they need to improve 
their neighborhoods far into the future.
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Judi

Judi Hernandez has lived in Muskego Way for  
20 years. She witnessed changes going on in her  
neighborhood as time went on. People loitering  
on the street without a purpose, suspicious activity,  
an increase in crime. Neighbors sought the safety  
of their homes instead of talking and working  
together to solve these problems. 

Judi decided to join BNCP’s efforts taking place in her neighborhood. “I have 
always been involved in my community, working to improve the quality of life 
and the area in which I live.” 

She feels BNCP can make a difference in the Muskego Way neighborhood. 
“There is strength in working together towards a common cause. We can solve 
issues.”  

Today, Judi notices neighbors are talking more with each other. They are 
coming together to ask for change, to address issues and to demand safety in 
their neighborhoods. Judi states, “This is not just me, this is a group effort!” 



Violence Free Zone Program (VFZ)
Helping our children become self-reliant and productive members of the 
community is a responsibility we all share. VFZ helps youth do just this.

By building relationships with 550+ youth in five MPS high schools, MCC’s 
Violence Free Zone (VFZ) program is making schools safer and more 
productive places to learn for all. A big part of this work is harnessing youths’ 
energy in positive ways.

“VFZ staff treats me like I’m 
someone. Not just another 
student. They help us find 
solutions to our problems.”

- Jorge, Bradley Tech High School  
Class of 2017
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In 2015, VFZ youth contributed their time and 
talents to drive positive change in their schools  
and communities by:

•  �Assembling “new home kits” for homeless vets transitioning into  
new housing

•  �Tutoring children at neighboring elementary and middle schools

•  Conducting neighborhood clean-ups

•  �Leading tours of their schools for new students and families

•  �Organizing food drives to benefit hungry families visiting MCC’s  
food pantry 

•  �Preparing dinners for teachers at parent/teacher conferences

•  �Presenting strategies to resolve conflicts peacefully for children in 
MCC’s after-school program 



Neighborhood Improvement Project (NIP)
The foundation for building a strong neighborhood is having a safe place to live 
and play. MCC is proud to share how its Neighborhood Improvement Project 
is creating opportunities for families like the Mirandas, to own their first home 
and invest in the neighborhood they value. 

Neighborhood Improvement Project 2015 Statistics:
•  �4 homes completed and sold  
•  �28 homes rehabbed
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A new place to call home...
Eduardo Miranda was renting his home on the near south side, when he 
noticed a new home being built in his community. He liked the neighborhood 
and the positive changes going on and decided to look into investing in the 
neighborhood once and for all.

Edwardo believes new homes in Milwaukee’s neighborhoods have a positive 
impact on the community.  “Get away from rental,” states Eduardo. “People 
who own their homes take care of them and the surrounding community.” 

Today, Eduardo is pleased with his new home purchase. He is proud to be a 
homeowner and takes pride in his commitment to his home and neighborhood.

Miranda Family
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Food Pantry

Emergency Food Pantry
MCC’s Emergency Food Pantry works 
each day to make Milwaukee more food 
secure for all. We also know when crisis 
hits, a little guidance to get resources 
goes a long way. That’s why MCC 
makes it a priority to listen to families 
who come for help. For people like 
Mark, it’s meant getting back on his feet 
a little faster in a safer home.

More than just a food pantry...
Mark, a unionized sheet-metal work of 36 years, never imagined what would hit 
him when the recession set in. 

Work dried up, he lost his house, and a family tragedy left him reeling.

Scraping to make ends meet, Mark spent what little income he had on a one-
room studio in a local rooming house. With so much money going toward rent 
and nothing but a hot plate and a microwave to cook with, he was struggling to 
eat well.

Mark needed help. “The Milwaukee Christian Center was a life-saver,” he 
recounts, “They listened to me and gave me food. And they helped me find a 
nice and affordable one-bedroom apartment in the neighborhood—a world 
away from all the drugs and crime at the rooming house.”

Now, Mark has a space to heal, not to mention a little more money in his 
pocket to get back on his feet. “Each day, I’m grateful,” he says, “I’ve rejoined 
my church. And I’m looking to get back to work. I now feel the peace I used  
to have.”

Emergency Food Pantry 2015 Statistics:
•  4,666 participants served
•  4,068 stock boxes distributed
•  13,230 allotments of emergency food distributed





Antonio and Lona
Antonio’s wife, Lona was persistent. “You 
need to get out!” she told him. Despite 
his low energy, his urge to stay in bed, his 
overwhelming desire to be alone, Antonio 
obliged, caught the bus with his wife, and 
came to the Milwaukee Christian Center’s 
Senior Program. 

There, he found a new type of attention. Attention that has jolted him awake, 
that gives him a reason to get up in the morning. Visiting the program’s nurse 
twice a week, Antonio now has a partner who helps him monitor his diabetes. 
“She makes me more attentive,” he says, “I pay attention to the food I eat; if I 
don’t feel well. 

“Antonio,” his wife Lona explains, “never went further than the 1st grade. 
Everything this program offers challenges him in ways he’s never been 
challenged.” She finds Antonio up in the middle of the night now, finishing the 
details on drawings he started at the Senior Program. 

All these things make Antonio feel like he’s a part of something. This is 
especially true on his high energy days. On those days, you’ll find him in the 
kitchen, sleeves rolled up, helping wash the lunch dishes. “I like to earn my 
keep,” he explains, “To feel of use, to give back.” In this way, the Senior Program 
has been successful: supporting Antonio to continue living and learning while 
helping him find an active role in the community.

Senior Support
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Senior Adults Program
In 2015, the Senior Program introduced new services to keep its participants 
active, healthy, and living independently. Weekly visits with MCC’s nurse 
provided participants with health screenings, medication management and 
improved communication with their doctors. And a new partnership with 
Marquette University’s Exercise Science program meant regular exercise classes 
to keep participants strong.



Community Support
Milwaukee Christian Center is grateful to all of our donors and supporters.



Thank you
Legacies  
$50,000+

Lynde & Harry  
  Bradley Foundation
Northwestern  
  Mutual Foundation
Charles R. O’Malley  
  Charitable Lead Trust

Visionaries  
$25,000-$49,999

Greater Milwaukee  
  Foundation, Inc.

Champions  
$10,000-$24,999

Bader Philanthropies
Catholic Community  
  Foundation
Forest County  
  Potawatomi Foundation
Margaret Jeske Estate
ROS Foundation

Leaders  
$5,000-$9,999

American Baptist  
  Churches - Wisconsin
American Baptist  
  Home Mission Societies
Karl & Nancy Byleen
First Baptist Church -  
  West Allis
Friendship House  
  of Milwaukee
Michael and Barbara Schulte

Ambassadors  
$1,000-$4,999

ALLCON, LLC
Bay View Baptist  
  Endowment Fund
Tim Beaudoin
First Baptist Church - Ixonia
First Baptist Church –  
  Waukesha
James & Judith Goodwin
Stella H. Jones Foundation
William Stark Jones  
  Foundation

Krause Family Foundation
Christine Leitner
Brian Mechenich
Glenn Nieman

Advocates  
$250-$999

Sheila A. Aldrich
Arteaga Construction, Inc.
Associated Bank
Stephanie Bennett
Mary B. Binder
Sam D. and Marie T. Brink
Calderone Club
Robert F. & Barbara L. Cook
Cultivate Communications
Beulah Erickson
First Baptist Church -  
  Madison, WI
Mike Fischer
Bill & Lois Hart
Karen W. Higgins
Sheri and Carl Holborn    
  Catholic Charitable Fund
Andrew and Paula Holman
Debby Hughes
Claude and Sue J. Krawczyk
David and Anousone  
  Lettenberger
Ana L. Lopez
Ken Marsh 
Monte Enterprises, LLC -  
  Monterrey Market
Mutual of America
O’Neil, Cannon, Hollman,  
  DeJong, S.C.
LaVerne Padrick 
Quo Vadis, Inc.
Reilly, Penner & Benton LLP
Claire Rider
RitzHolman CPAs
Rozga-Walloch  
  Funeral Home, Inc.
Richard L. &  
  Lynn L. Schwaab
Security Insurance  
  Services, Inc.
Tabernacle Baptist Church
The Farwell Group DBA  
  Century Centre
Rachel Van Liere-Jackson
Peter and Peggy Wolf
Wolf’s Dry Cleaners & Laundry

Friends  
$100-$249

Nick and Joanne Anton
Russell J. and Delight J. Antos
Alan and Linda Artru 
Melissa Borino
Andrew Brink
Florence Brink
Martha L. Brown
David and Diane Buck
Burdoc, Inc.
Capainting LLC
Christ Church Episcopal
Ed & Diane Cichurski
Laurie Conroy
Jon and Anne Debroux
Department of City  
  Development
Daniel and Ann Diliberti
Friends of Bob Donovan
Roman Draba
Jeanne E. Edwards
Heidi Engelhardt
Ronda S. Beck Ewald
Elizabeth and Scott Farina
Angela Damon & Craig Faust
Craig Faust
Heidi Feurig
First Baptist Church -  
  Janesville, WI
First Baptist Church – Racine
Christopher J Francis
Carl Fuda
Jon & Joy Gage
GE United Way  
  Giving Campaign
Susan Greenfield
George and Betty Hamilton
Dorene Harbold
Erin Harvey
Michael W. Hatch
Joyce Hazen
Dena L. Henry
Cathy Heston
Jim and Pat Hishmeh
Richard & Alice Hodges
Lynn Horak
Hospitality Financial  
  Technology Professionals
Ralph & Peggy Hudson
Joan and Jonathan Jacobs
Richard C. &  
  Marsha M. James
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Thank you
Rosa and Clifford Kogelmann
Harriet Knudson
Eric and Jodi Krawczyk
Karl and Karen Krohn
Chris Kujawa
Edward & Susan U. Ladwig
Rosemary Lemoine
Ardys L. Listug
Susan Lloyd
Mark Magsam
Daniel J. McCarthy
Memorial Baptist Church
Patricia A. Miller
Robert and Lynette Miller
Mt. Zion Baptist Church
Thomas and Kathleen Nackers
Naegele Awning Company
Michael Van Alstine &  
  Pat Nelson
Patricia A. Nieman
Eric & Kathryn Olsen
Michael Ostermeyer 
Laura and Andrew Patten
Arlo and Dianne Reichter
Chris Remington
Leo Ries
David Pritchard &  
  Kathleen Rogers

Roundy Memorial  
  Baptist Church
Sacred Heart of Jesus Parish
Dennis A. &  
  Kathleen E. Sampson
James E. Schumaker
Duncan Shrout
Jan Wilberg and  
  Howard Snyder
Veronica Sosa
Underwood Memorial  
  Baptist Church
Wendy Walsh
Jeffrey and Nancy Weber
Tom and Pam Wieland
Jean Wiles
Laura Wojciechowski
Woman’s American Baptist  
  Home Mission Society
Dean and Debbie Zemel

Supporters  
$1-$99

Debra Allen
AmazonSmile Foundation
American Baptist Women’s  
  Ministries, First Baptist  
  Church - Madison

Marlena Anderson
Patrice Andritsos
Patty Van Antwerpen
James and Jennifer Anzia
Cynthia Arbiture
Bernadette P. Arellano
Patricia Armstrong
Randal and Janet Arnold
Ryan Aubert
Patrick and Tanya Austin
David Axtell
Amy Plaza-Baji
Darren Banaszak
Nile and Carol Beck
Margaret Beil
Jeremy Belot
Melissa Benson
Kenneth Berg
Kathleen Berry
Mindy Biedrzycki
Billy and Flora Black
Marsi and David Black, M.D.
Anthea Bojar
David Borowski
Katie Brink
Bradley and Donna Brown
Shelley Brown
Tiffany Brown
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Thank you
Valencia Brown
Arturo Burgos
Edora Butler
Eileen Cahill
Stacie Callies
Laura Cardona 
Martin J. Carney
Casa Romero Renewal Center
Ray and April Chartier
Karen Schultz-Cheney
Chen and Kelley Chenhalls
Susan Chesshire
Kari Cincotta
Ramona Clayvon
Ebony Cobb
Joshmeal Cobb
Jenell Cocroft
Anne Coffman
Kendra Collier
Conventual Franciscans  
  of St. Bonaventure Province
Melissa Cook
Candice Cox
Kelly Cox
Lillian Cox
Judith Craig
Chad Curran
Jeanne Dawson
Kara Doneff
Margaret and Bob Donegan
Thomas and Nicole Donegan

Thomas Doro
Carolyn A. Dressler
Karen T. Drexler
William Druck
Rico Duca
Johonna Duckworth
Carolyn Dugan
John and Sheryl Egan
Susan Eick
Chamika Ellis
Rick and Pam Engelmeier
Scott & Debra Fabry
Mercedes Falk
Kenneth and Kathy Fellman
Susan L. Fink
First Baptist Church -  
  Bismarck, ABW
First Baptist Mission Circle
Kineta Fleming
Teresa Freding
Eleanor Freigang
Nancy Gall
Peter Garofalo
Marie Garrison
Jeffrey and Judith Gauvin
John and Cheryl Gehringer
Genealogy, LLC
Paul Giesen
Denise Goetsch
Don and Barbara Goldberg
James and Roxane Goldman

Nefataria Gordon
Shamicka Govan
Keya Grady
Doris Graiewski
Jim Gramling
Ebonie Gray
Elizabeth Grinker
Paul Grippe
Erin Haapakoski
Thomas and Debra Haddican
Wendy Cipolaro Haile
Carol Hanrahan
Arlene Hansen
Chris Haworth
Jodi and Kenneth Hazen
Perry A. Hendricks
Jon Herreman
Thomas and Amy Herzog
Toria Butler-Hester
Betsey Hjerstedt
Barb Hodges
Dennis W. Hollman
Adam and Emily Horak
Charles F. and  
  Jane M. Hubmann
Immanuel Baptist  
  Church - ABW
Katie Ives
Brad Jackson
Connie Jackson
Priscilla Jackson
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Thank you
Bruce and Sylvia Jahn
Timothy & Cynthia Jahn
Elwyn Jarvis
Mary Webb-Jemison
Karen and Jeffrey Jensen
Michael Jerrett
Joe’s Barber Shop
Clifford and Janise Johnson
Zumehka Johnson
Jane Jones
Lisa M. Jones
Lois and James Jorgensen
Jamie and Kris Judge
Helen Kaszewski
John Kaye
Tony Kearney
Emily Malloy and  
  Patrick Kennelly
Joe Kessler
Julie and Walter King
Michael Kirchner
Irma Yepez Klassen
Nathen Kooi
Deborah Kot
Jen Kralovec
Linda Kron
Amy Kruzich
Leigh Kunde
Mark and Vicki Latus
Laura Lavey
Jennifer Lee

Rita Lee
Tangela Lee
Sam Leichtling
Nicole Sicuro Leipski
Theodore B. Hertel, Jr.  
  & Margaret Ley
Mary Lilly
Andi Loppnow Photography
Rebecca Love
Eric Lundquist
Gregory and Therese Lyons
Don Macht
Bianca Mahan
James Maletta
Patrick and Michele Mangan
Angie Mason
Paula Mason
Rachel Mason
Richard and Janet Mason
Maureen McCabe
Erika McCallin
Lasonia McGee
Grant McLean
Roger and Donna McNear
Christine Mechenich
Dan Mechenich
Joe and Doreen Mechenich
Kim Mechenich
Ann Meier
Andrew Melvin 
Maureen Mengeling

Darci Merollis
Steve Meyerson
Leonir Montemayor
Elida Muñoz
Elizabeth Muslin
Paul Nannis
Donald and Diane Nasgowitz
Nancy A. and  
  Carlos M. Negron
Anna Nelson
Liz Nelson
Bob and Cheryl Neumann
Kalinda Nichols 
Thyra Nicols
Lois Nugent
Julia O’Connor
Colette Olavarria
David and Mary Oldson
Roby and Karen Onan
Rev. Marie Onwubuariri
Gail Ostermann
Bea Pamperin
Phyllis Petri
Greg and Julie Plantz
Cindy Polnow
Susan Potts
Estela C. Prust
William and Helen Pugh
Shelley Radtke
Mark Raymond
Gary and Suzanne Redecker



Thank you
Maggie Reeve
Nancy Reinbold
Sarah Rhomberg
Thomas Ribbens
Chad and Julia Richter
David Roberts
Regina Robinson
Edgar and Marcene Rummler
Terersita Santos
Lori Saqer
Kathy Baillargeon  
  & Jim Scherer
Richard and Nicole Schmidt
David Schminke
Sheryl Schnering
Richard Marklin and  
  Susan Schoenmarklin
Patrick Schrank
John Schreiber
Kathy Schulteis
Melissa Schwister
Jeff and Stephanie Sherman
Roger Sherman
Denise Shields
Lorie Siebels
Tomiko Simpson
Bryanne Skolaski
Terrance Slaughter

Con and Ellie Slaviero
Steve Slawinski
Michael and Debra Sobie
Sara Sortino
Donna Spadoni
Thomas Spellman
Stacey Stephens
Bruce Stewart
Phil Stewart
Sally Stocks
Lynn & Lorna Stoecker
Steven L. Strye
Alexandra Stryker
Stacia Thompson
Kris Tontis
Tamika Townsend
Patrick Twohig
Becky Valcq
Mark Van Alstine
Mary Richardson Vela
Patty Vespalec
Norma Villarreal
Mark Vincent
Joseph Volk
Sheryl A. Waltman
Wauwatosa Avenue United  
  Methodist Church
Chris and Kristin Weber

Paul Wechter
Todd Weiler
Elizabeth Weirick
Walter Wilinski
Alan Williams
Samaria Williams
Sandra Willingham
Monique Wilson
Barbara & David Winski
Wyman Winston
Leslie Wright
Wyocena Community Church

Community Partners 

AmeriCorps
Children’s Youth and  
  Family Centers, Inc.
Center for  
  Neighborhood Enterprise
City of Milwaukee
  Community Development 
    Grants Administration
  Housing Authority
  Housing Trust Fund
Community Advocates, Inc.
Community Workforce   
  Partnership
Doerfler Elementary School
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Thank you
Employ Milwaukee
Feeding America  
  Eastern Wisconsin
Feeding the Hungry
First Time Juvenile  
  Offender Program
Friendship House  
  of Milwaukee
Hunger Task Force  
  of Milwaukee, Inc.
Local Initiatives  
  Support Corporation
Marquette University,  
  College of Health Sciences
Milwaukee Brighter Futures
Milwaukee County Courts
Milwaukee County  
  Department of Family Care
Milwaukee County Department  
  of Health & Human Services
Milwaukee County  
  Department on Aging
Milwaukee Empty Bowl, Inc.
Milwaukee Public Schools
Milwaukee Public Schools  
  Safe Schools Healthy  
  Students

Milwaukee Youth  
  Sports Authority
Nonprofit Center of Milwaukee
Optimist Club of Milwaukee
Running Rebels Community  
  Organization
Safe & Sound, Inc.
Social Development  
  Commission
The Corporation for National  
  and Community Service
United Neighborhood  
  Centers of Milwaukee
United States  
  Department of Labor
United Way of Greater  
  Milwaukee and  
  Waukesha County
Veterans of America
Volunteer Center of Milwaukee
Walker Square  
  Neighborhood Association
Wisconsin Fresh  
  Start Program
Wisconsin National and  
  Community Service Board
WRTP/BIG STEP
YouthBuild U.S.A.

In-Kind Donors 

Alberti’s Trophies
Beer Capitol
Stephanie Bennett
Brewers Community 
Foundation, Inc.
Community Baptist Church -  
  Honey Creek
Iglesia Cristiana
Beverly Davison
Sally De Quadro
Tyrone P. Dumas
Jeanne E. Edwards
Falls Community Church
First Baptist Church - Beloit
First Baptist Church – Delavan
First Baptist Church - Ixonia
First Baptist Church -  
  Kenosha, ABW Ministries
First Baptist Church -  
  La Crosse
First Baptist Church -  
  Madison, WI
First Baptist Church of  
  Rio Linda
First Baptist Church –  
  Waukesha
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First Baptist Church -  
  West Allis
Gathering on the Green, Inc.
Hotel Julien
Indian Baptist Church
Indulgence Chocolatiers
Trina Jackson
Klement Sausage  
  Company, Inc.
Billy Landisch
Lao Foods Group, LLC
Ken Sternig and Fran McGrath
Brian Mechenich
Memorial Baptist Church
Metropolitan Missionary  
  Baptist Church
MillerCoors
Milwaukee Admirals
Milwaukee Yacht Club
Mt. Zion Baptist Church
North Shore Bank
Outpost Natural Foods
Pack 147, Den 4
Palermos Pizza
Dennis and Maggie Pruszka

Pulaski High School  
  Violence Free Zone
Cynthia Rich
Nora K. Schulze
Diana Shutt
South Division High School  
  Violence Free Zone
Dennis and Sue Stappas
Judi Stilley
Tabernacle Baptist Church
The Bartolotta Restaurants 
  Care-a-lotta’s  
  (Charitable Fund)
Underwood Memorial  
  Baptist Church
Rachel Van Liere-Jackson
Salvador Vazquez
Susan Watson
White Hall Baptist Church
Peter and Peggy Wolf
Wyocena Community Church

Memoriams 

Donald and Thelma Berg
William A. Craig
Bruce Erickson
Nancy Graham
Nancy Heisel
George Hughes
Kenneth Smith
Cindy Zautcke

Honorariums 

Kathi Boyce
Beulah Erickson
Karen Higgins
Claude and Susan Krawczyk
Brian Mechenich
Brian Stewart

A big thank you to all 
those supporters who 
made contributions to 
MCC through United Way 
of Greater Milwaukee and 
Waukesha County!
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Every effort has been made to ensure the accuracy of our donor list. If your name has  
been omitted, or is incorrectly listed, please contact Angie Mason, Development Director  
at 414-645-1989 or amason@mccwi.org.





President 
Mary Binder 
�AT&T

Vice-President 
Brian Mechenich 
�Reilly, Penner & Benton, LLP 

Treasurer 
Salvador Vazquez 
Foley & Lardner, LLP

Secretary 
Stephanie Bennett 
Ewald Automotive Group

Executive Director 
Karen Higgins 
Milwaukee Christian Center

Board Members 
Rev. José Encarnación 
Iglesia Envangelista Bautista Milwaukee
Paul J. Grippe 
Community Volunteer
Richard C. Hodges 
Community Volunteer
Rev. Jon Jacobs 
Ascension Lutheran Church
Claude Krawczyk 
O’Neil, Cannon, Hollman, DeJong & Laing, S.C.
Susan Potts 
Community Volunteer
Nicole Schmidt 
A.O. Smith Corporation
Dennis Stappas 
Northwestern Mutual
Rachel Van Liere-Jackson 
�Amgen

Ex-Officio Members 
Rev. Lisa Harris 
�National Ministries, American Baptist Churches, USA
Rev. Marie Onwubuariri 
American Baptist Churches of WI

Rev. Sam Brink 
American Baptist Churches of WI

Milwaukee Christian Center

Board of Directors and Officers
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Leave a Lasting Legacy
Plan a gift to the Milwaukee Christian Center (MCC) and ensure a legacy of 
compassion, generosity and support for Milwaukee’s neighbors in need.  Visit 
our website at www.mccwi.org or contact Angie Mason at 414-645-1989 for 
more information.
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